
				  

Helping Children
Healing Families
Since 1954

Annual Report
Fiscal Year 2016
July 1, 2015 - June 30, 2016



Dear CGC Friends,

2016 was a year filled with change for the Child Guidance Center of Southern 
Connecticut (CGC). With the retirement of Sherry Perlstein, who led CGC as our 
CEO for nearly 30 years, the Board of Directors conducted a comprehensive needs 
assessment and a national search to select the best candidate to continue to grow 
and adapt the agency to the changing needs of our communities. We know we 
chose the right candidate in Dr. Eliot Brenner, a clinical psychologist and seasoned 
nonprofit leader. 

CGC touched the lives of over 3,000 children this year. The record number of 
children our agency served highlights the mental health needs of our region. As we celebrate the goals we 
achieved, the families we helped, and the children we saved, it’s important to recognize that this number only 
represents a small fraction of those in need of mental health support. These are difficult times due to state 
budget cuts and increased symptom severity in young children. Despite the challenges, I have no doubt that 
CGC will prevail because we have amazing community supporters, a strong board, and dedicated staff. 

The strength of CGC’s Board of Directors comes from a combination of the unwavering support of its legacy 
members and the addition of new board members. Our Board of Directors has implemented a strategic 
approach to how we govern– broadening our understanding of the mental health needs of our communities, 
the function of each CGC program in meeting those needs, and the role of each staff member in fulfilling our 
mission to address those needs. With that understanding in meeting those needs, the role of our board is 
to provide the necessary support to those on the front lines, ensuring they have the tools necessary to help 
children and their families thrive. 

Each board member recognizes that our agency positively impacts so many lives because of the passion and 
dedication each CGC staff member displays. Their level of experience, professionalism, and commitment 
to improving the lives of each child and family who requests help is truly unparalleled. The achievements 
of CGC’s staff are not merely measured by the number of lives they touch, but also by the significant 
improvement each child helped achieves. It’s a privilege and honor to support these unsung heroes, as they 
have gained the unflinching trust of each board member.

While CGC has accomplished many feats, there’s still room to grow and improve. With the support of our 
communities, the strength of our board, and the experience and professionalism of our staff, I’m confident our 
agency will continue to deliver programs and services to effectively meet the growing needs of our region’s 
youth.  

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Jay H. Sandak
Chairman, Board of Directors

Nationally, one-in-five 
children has a mental illness

Message from the Board Chairman



Dear Valued Supporters,

On my first day at the CGC, I remember feeling inspired by the accomplishments 
of my predecessor, Sherry Perlstein. For 30 years she nurtured and cultivated this 
premier mental health agency that serves children ages birth to 18. Every day, I 
strive to maintain the legacy Sherry built. It’s crucial to our agency’s success and 
sustainability to adapt to changing times to meet the needs of our communities’ 
youth.  

As we navigate through the challenge of state budget cuts, we realize the 
importance of better communicating the quality of our services to children and 
families. After evaluating our agency’s performance I’ve established two goals:

•	 Continue to provide value to those we serve and to our funders by enhancing the measurement of all         
agency services; and

•	 Engage in greater community outreach to ensure our services are accessible to all who are in need.  

It’s crucial that we continue to fine-tune how we track and measure our performance to improve our treatment 
services. With one-in-five children needing professional mental health care, we must also make a greater effort 
to increase our visibility in the towns we serve, ensuring that all families in Stamford, Greenwich, Darien and 
New Canaan are aware of our services. 

Since I’ve began at CGC, we have updated our mission, principles of practice, and core values so to make the 
purpose of our organization more clear to our clients, supporters, and the community at large. By using less 
clinical language in our messaging we are able to enhance communication with our community members. 

In addition, CGC developed and executed a new recruitment plan to continue to attract the best qualified staff. 
This will allow us to provide timely service for even more children and families.

During my first year at CGC, I’ve had the wonderful opportunity to work with an extremely talented staff and 
an incredibly dedicated Board of Directors. As our agency evolves to better meet the mental health needs 
of children and teens, I have no doubt we will continue to provide the high quality care that our communities 
deserve. 

Thank you.

Eliot Brenner, PhD
President, Chief Executive Officer

Only 20% of children in CT with mental 
health issues have access to care 

Message from our President



Mission, Principles & Values

	
	

Our Mission
The Child Guidance Center of Southern Connecticut (CGC) is 

dedicated to improving the mental and behavioral health of children and 
teens through treatment, education, and community support. 

Our Principles of Practice 
The Child Guidance Center of Southern Connecticut is committed to providing 

the highest quality mental health services regardless of a family’s financial 
circumstances.  Our services are:

1.	 Individualized for each child 
2.	 Grounded in the active engagement of families
3.	 Based on current research and best practice
4.	 Culturally respectful and responsive 
5.	 Strengths-based, promoting resilience and independence

Our Core Values
Here at CGC, we demonstrate the following core values in our interactions with 
clients, colleagues and community partners:

◌ Integrity - Show devotion to what is right, honest and just
◌ Respect - Treat others with dignity
◌ Caring - Be kind and helpful
◌ Excellence - Strive for professional distinction and growth
◌ Diversity - Respect individual and group differences

      
88%

of families CGC 
serves are low 

income

of families require 
CGC subsidy to 

cover cost of care

99%



Programs & Services

CGC offers a broad range of mental health assessment and treatment services, 
tailored to meet the needs of each child and family.

Crisis Programs target children at the highest risk for injury, abuse, or trauma:

•	 Emergency Mobile Psychiatric Services are provided 365 days a year to stabilize critical 
situations and prevent suicide, violence, and dangerous behavior

•	 Child Advocacy Center provides a children-friendly, neutral environment in which children 
who have experienced physical abuse, sexual abuse, and neglect are interviewed for forensic 
purposes and are connected with mental health, advocacy and medical services

•	 Community Policing Partnership provides outreach services 365 days a year for child victims 
and high risk children identified by the police

•	 Community Emergency Response offers on-site counseling for emergencies impacting large 
groups in the community, including natural disasters and school violence

Crisis Programs

Specialized Treatment Programs
Specialized Treatment Programs target children of certain age groups and diagnostic categories to 
foster healthy development and reduce psychiatric symptoms and problematic behavior:

•	 Child and Family Therapy provides a range of clinic-based diagnostic assessment and treatment 
services, individualized for each patient (ages 3-18)

•	 Multi-Dimensional Family Therapy provides intensive in-home child and parent treatment for 
youth abusing alcohol or drugs and engaging in delinquent or dangerous behaviors (ages 9-18)

•	 Child First offers intensive in-home parent/child therapy and care coordination focused on 
decreasing the harmful effects of trauma and deprivation on early development (ages prenatal-6)

•	 System of Care helps families of seriously emotionally disturbed, abused or neglected children 
meet complex needs by accessing integrated services

Prevention Programs
Prevention Programs benefit the public and professionals working with children, by advancing best 
practices in children’s mental health via:

•	 Community Education workshops

•	 Consultation Services to schools and agencies serving youth

94%
of crisis calls 

received a response 
within 45 minutes



Our Demographics

45% Hispanic/Latino

2% Asian
4% Bi-racial/Other

20% African American/Black

29% Caucasian

Ethnicity
 48%
Male

 52%
Female

Gender

22%
Birth to 5

27%
6 to 11

48%
12 to 17

3%
18+

Age Groups

Child and Family 
Therapy*

Multi-Dimensional 
Family Therapy

Child First

System of Care

Specialized Treatment Programs
897

 35

 44

  36

Numbers Served by Program

3,310
Children and 
Teens Served

Parents Served

An Additional

4,303

Prevention Programs
Community Education

Consultation Services

1220

202
* Services provided to 432 crime victims are included in the 
Emergency Mobile Psychiatric Services and Child and Family Therapy programs.

Crisis Programs
Emergency Mobile 
Psychiatric Services*

Child Advocacy  
Center

Community Policing 
Partnership

Community Emergency 
Response

728

 87

  8

 53



	

Vivian, age 13, the oldest of three children, was referred to CGC 
by her parents due to her drug and alcohol use. Once an honor 
student who loved sports, they were alarmed to see such drastic 
changes in their daughter. Vivian began to withdraw from her family. She 
was associating with a different group of friends, sneaking out at night, and 
using drugs and alcohol. To her parents, Vivian wasn’t the sweet little girl they 
had raised. 

Vivian and her family were referred to CGC’s Multi-Dimensional Family Therapy 
(MDFT) program. A clinician visited the home to provide treatment sessions.  In 
counseling, Vivian was diagnosed with depression and anxiety. When she opened up 
about her feelings, the clinician learned that Vivian’s behaviors had changed after her 
mother started working full-time.  Vivian felt her parents were completely unavailable 
to her due to their demanding schedules. When her parents were home, Vivian felt 
they were too busy arguing with each other to care about what she was doing. To 
cope, Vivian started engaging in destructive behaviors. She gave up on her parents 
because she thought they’d given up on her. 

The MDFT clinician worked with Vivian to find healthy ways of expressing and 
managing her feelings. Her parents learned how to communicate more effectively with 
their children. A CGC Care Coordinator connected Vivian’s parents with a marriage 
counselor to help them find healthier ways of communicating with each other. 

After five months in the MDFT program, Vivian stopped using drugs and drinking, 
and her grades improved. The family started to communicate with one another 
in a more positive and respectful manner. Vivian’s parents changed their work 
schedules so they could spend more time with each other and with their children.

	 Our Impact

99%
of parents were 

satisfied with CGC’s 
services

95%
of parents felt more 
confident in meeting 

the needs of their 
child



Our Financials

We are grateful to our supporters who help us make up the difference between what it costs CGC to provide mental 
health services and what families can afford to pay.  Thank you for making a difference in the lives of children, 
teenagers, and their families.  
$200,000+
Herbert and Nell Singer 
     Foundation
$100,000+
Anonymous
GE

$50,000 - $99,999
James A. Colica
Community Fund of Darien
Hedge Funds Care / Help For  
     Children
Tudor Foundation
Viking Global Foundation

$25,000 - $49,999
Judy and Charlie Eaton
Fairfield County’s Community 
     Foundation
Jill Gordon and Dan Malkoun
Nancy E. Barton Foundation
S & L Marx Foundation
Thomson Reuters

United Way of Greenwich

$10,000 - $24,999
Susan and Tim Collier
Deloitte & Touche LLP                   
First County Bank Foundation
Garden Homes Fund                       
Shelley Leibowitz
Marion E. Kenworthy-Sarah H. 
     Swift Foundation
Barbara and Peter McSpadden      
Judy and Joe Nemec
New Canaan Community 
     Foundation
Jenn and Jeff Nickell
Jim Parke
Pitney Bowes 
Edward D. Stewart
United Way of Western 
     Connecticut
Jennifer and Ron VanBelle
William and Sylvia Silberstein 
     Foundation

$5,000 - $9,999
Gail A. Balcerzak
Martha and James Barrett
Child Health and Development 
     Institute
Cummings & Lockwood LLC
Margaret Deluca
Ritu and Eric Duenwald
Charlesanna and Bill Ecker
Rose and Mike Foley
Nancy and Stephen Gramps
Inner-City Foundation for Charity 
     & Education
Kaufmann Foundation
Jennifer and Craig Knebel
Marjorie and Richard McGahren 
     Foundation
Britta and Denis Nayden
Near & Far Aid Association
Cathy and Rich Ostuw
Sherry Perlstein and Mark Tilley
Peter B. and Adeline W. Ruffin 	
     Foundation

Beatrice and Joseph Riccardo
Lisa and Bob Rooney
Ruth W. Brown Foundation
Saint John’s Community 
     Foundation
Mary Sommer and Jay Sandak
Bonnie and Bill Strittmatter
TJX Foundation
Xerox Foundation
Donna Zalichin and Barry Kramer
Ryan Zanin and Ari Ginsburg

$2,500 - $4,999
Rebecca and Mike Bellora
Jamie Boris and Paul Lapin
Kim and Willie Brasser
Jennifer Crowley and
     Eliot Brenner
Carmody Torrance Sandak & 
     Hennesey LLP
Dammann Fund
Patti and Jim Dormer
Anne and Carl Eriksen

Our Supporters

REVENUE

Government Grants 2,237,481$ 47.0%
Fees for Service 985,586      20.7%
Corporations/Foundations/Non-Government Grants 794,671      16.7%
Individual Contributions/ Special Events 741,722      15.6%

OPERATING REVENUE 4,759,460$ 100.0%

EXPENSE

Child and Family Therapy * 2,608,479$ 55.6%
Emergency Mobile Psychiatric Services  * 845,741      18.0%
Child First 483,508      10.3%
Multi-Dimensional Family Therapy 354,305      7.6%
System of Care 266,470      5.7%
Child Advocacy Center 132,967      2.8%

OPERATING EXPENSE 4,691,469$ 100.0%

Operating Surplus 67,991$      

Government Grants

Fees for Service

Corporations/Foundations/
Non-Government Grants

Individual Contributions/ 
Special Events

Child and Family Therapy *

Emergency Mobile 
Psychiatric Services  *
Child First

Multi-Dimensional Family 
Therapy
System of Care

Child Advocacy Center
*Includes operating expenses of $378,425
for services provided to crime victims

September 2016 Unaudited



Kerri and Franco Gencarelli
George A. and Grace L. Long 
     Foundation
Jess and Alex Grutkowski
Waterhouse Family Foundation
Lord & Taylor
Marie Fauth Charitable Fund
Suzanne and Glen Messina
Heidi and Brian Miller
Sallyan Zenko Pelletier
Per and Astrid Heidenreich 
     Family Foundation
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP
Debbie Reif
Richard Davoud Donchian 
     Foundation
Round Hill Community Church
Saint Francis Episcopal Church
Saint Mark’s Parish
Lorraine and Harold Tinkler
Toddy and Tom Turrentine
Jennifer and Brian Ward
Young Women’s League of New 
     Canaan
Ben Zabin, Magician

$1,000 - $2,499
Anonymous (3)
David K. Barton
Laura and Scott Beck
Berkowitz Law Firm, LLC
Cellia and Rich Canning
Kristi Colburn and John O’Brien
Mariana Coontz
Angela and John DeLelle, Jr.
Al’s Angels
Eric M. Dull
Ginny Ertl
Exchange Club of New Canaan
Pamela Feldstein and David 
     Loewenberg
First Congregational Church of 
     Darien
First Niagara Foundation
General Re Corporation
Greater Hartford Community 
     Foundation
Christine and Paul Hampel
Pernille and Simon Howarth
KPMG
Scott Lawton
Aubry Aube and Steve Leith
Deborah and Jerry Longyear
Charlene and John Marciano
Allison and Nelson Oliveira
Margaret A. O’Neal
Paula Oppenheim
Jeannine and Richard Phelan
Lina Morielli and Larry 
     Rosenberg
Rotary Club of New Canaan
Saint Aloysius Church
Katherine and Sharad Samy
Debra and Jay Shaw
Jane and Patrick Shea
Carolyn and Price Sloan
Alexandra and Dean Speres
Stamford Hospital
Craig Stearns
Kristin Sullivan
Swindells Charitable Foundation

Carol and Mike Trotta
Diane and Peter Tryhane
Jean and Paul Tupper
Napich and Scott Waksman
Linda Walker
Janet T. Weintraub
Ann and Michael Zucker

$500 - $999
Anonymous (1)
Harry E. Allan
Anne and Peter Ardery
Sara Arlotti
Thu and Ron Armstrong
Nicola and Devan Bailey
Bank of America Charitable 
     Foundation
Janet Banker
Elizabeth and Ian Boccaccio
Jeanne and Chris Bradley
Jane and Fred Brooks
Karen and Seth Burston
Ruth and Charles Chiusano
Marla and Chris Coffey
Rosemary Ryan
Kim and Joshua Farber
Emily and Joe DiMiceli
Doug Dooley
Louise Egdorf
Pamela Farr
Landmann Family Fund
Connecticut Community Bank
Marky and Joe Carter
Susan Hanna
Kathy and Pieter Hoets
Chris Hussey
Kristine Jandora
Clive Johnson
Cynthia and Thomas Johnstone
John Jordan
Monica and Michael Keady
Shannon and Dave Kieske
Annette and Doug Kline
Heather and Andy Lee
Lisa and Declan Maguire
Joan Bender Makara
Ann S. Mandel
Diana Manganelli
Kathryn Ilene Matthews
Sarah and Chris Mead
Christina Orlyn and Robert 
     Medvy
Donna and Dennis Monson
Marietta and Alan Morelli
Pamela Moulton and Bruce 
     James
Melanie and Sean O’Connell
Pepsico Foundation
Marcia Perlstein and Nyla Dartt
Patricia and Robert Phillips
John Raffaeli, Jr.
Jon Raphael
Jaime and Ray Redniss
Holley Reif
Millie Roa and Sam Buttrick
Cathy and Ed Rosenthal
Deborah and Chuck Royce
Kanika and Sundeep Ruia
Akansha and Hemant Saraf
Sally and Everett Schenk
Jennifer Sheridan

Stamford Hospital Care to Share 
Betsy and Mike Stone
Stephanie and Andy Tuckett
Candee I. Weed
Jessica Welt and Keith Betensky
YB World Taekwondo Academy
Amy Zabin

$250 - $499
Anonymous (1)
Diana and Walt Altorfer
Joan and Nicholas Bartilucci
Nancy and Bruce Blasnik
Deborah and Robert Boehringer
Christopher Bolash
Stacy Bone
Kirsten and Tim Bossin
Ann Bowling
Kelly A. Broughal
Lanie and Dan Colao
Dawn Colica
Jane and Brian Daley
Jayne and Christopher Day
Suzanne Diddel
Jackie and John Dunne
Susan S. Ellis
Barbara Long and Donald Foley
Martha and Carl Friedman
Georgette and Nick Harrison
Elzelien Hartog
David Henry
Debra and John Hertz
Sandy and Bob Hogan
Holly Hough
Virginia Hyde
IBM Retiree Charitable 
     Campaign
Nes Jaffre
William E. Keegan, Jr.
Elizabeth Kenny
Kiwanis Club of New Canaan
Pam and Ken Koprowski
Ilona and James Kucharczyk
Dorothy Levine and Alvin 
     Rosenfeld
Jenny and Ian MacAllister
Liz and Alastair MacMaster
John Magenot
Jim Manning
Sheila McCaffrey
Caren and Christopher Miller
Polly Morrow
Sue and Jim Mulholland
Richard Smeriglio
Erica and Ben Pomerantz
Virginia and Matt Porio
Adam Puritz
Lynne and George Reilly
Christie C. Salomon
Nicole Sandford
Amy and Mark Schneider
Danielle and Mark Sedlak
Betsey and Arthur Selkowitz
Sonia Shah
Francine and Bob Shanfield
Amy and Ric Silva
Silvana and Sanders Stein
Erna Szekeres
Peg and Victor Trench
Monique Gagnon Vietorisz and 
     Tomas Vietorisz

Bonnie and Alex Wattles
Anne Downey and Ken Wiegand
Cindy Willette
Megin and Adam Wolfman
Terrie and Jay Wood
Leslie and Andrew Zachary

$100 - $249
Anonymous (9)
David Adams
Olga and William Adler
Mr. and Mrs. Herman Alswanger
Victoria and Stephen Ambrose
Marylena Antonelli
Lesley Apt and Doug Dudfield
JeanneMarie and William Baker
Kathy and Tom Bendheim
Andrea and Renato Berzolla
Susan and Jon Beyman
Betty and Steve Bonsal
Karen and Marc Bowling
Beth and Brad Boyer
Barbara and Gary Brandt
Liza and Peter Breslin
Terri and Art Brown
Joseph Buongiorno
Maureen and Michael Cacace
Aidan and Chris Capozzi
Kristin and Rob Chmiel
Cigna Foundation
Laurel B. and Richard H. Cohen
Jane Condon and Kenneth 
     Bartels
Eileen and Mark Crowley
Martine Curto
Dorothy Adams and Josephus 
     de Groot
Francis M. Deluca
Rhoda Dember
Carolyn Vermeer and Ole 
     Ditlevsen
Carol and Chris Dubrowski
Nora and Michael Duffin
Ray and Ellen Duggins
Martha and William Durkin
Beth Ann Eason
Danielle and Evan Eason
James H. Edwards
Julie and Andrew Eich
Judith B. Esbin
Josh Eudowe
Caroleigh and Win Evarts
Larry Feldman
Joan and Robert Fields
Louise Fitzgerald
Thomas C. Foley
Mari Okie-Fouracre and Tony 
     Fouracre
Bryan Fox
Nadine and Steven Fox                   
Emily and Jeff Fuhrman
Ellen and Michael Funck
Nina Gershon and Bernie Fried
Barbara and Frank Grunwald
Susan and Bill Gulliver
Maura and Robert Harris
Sally and Mike Harris
Hattco Darien LLC
Gloria and William Hayes
Lawrence Heath
Bruce Heller



Jevera and William Hennessey
Diane and Greg Hong
Sonia and Richard Hoponick
Madeline and Vern Houston
Sara and David Hunt
Gina and Ross Ilardi
Jo-Anne Jakab
Meryl and Ron Japha
Polly and Eads Johnson
Eli Kramer
Marcy and Marc Kurzman
Phyllis and Daniel Laline
Michele and Thorsten 
     Lauterbach
Kelly and Brian Lavigne
Lawrence-Comerford Family
Leavay Family
Sally and Rick Lewis
Sharon and Jeff Lewis
Lillian Lotstein
Lynn and Francis Mara
Grace Markovits
Kathy Mawicke and Kevin Hall
Kenda and Neil McDonnell
Ellen and Joel Mellis
Cynthia Hoffman and Stan Miller
Lisa and Sam Molinaro
Danielle and Scott Morgan
Stuart Morrison
Marnie and Fritz Mueller
Jeanne Barry and Ronald Naso
Karen and Gary Neems
Michael Negron
Roslyn and Merritt Nesin
Maureen and Santi Neuberger
Jane Norgren
Carolyn and Donal C. O’Brien, III
Constantin Oltea
AC and Michael J. O’Rourke
Jeanne and Matthew Peloso
Penny and Frederic Putnam
Donna Rapaccioli
Rosetta Rhodes
Michael Rieck
Susan Rigano
Mary Lou Rinaldi
Rita Romano
Sheila and Harry Romanowitz
Tony Sanpietro
Anne and Karl Schimmeck
Stella and Dominic Schinella
Brenda and Dan Sciarra
Serendipity Magazine
Ellie and Dave Shafer
Sara and Krishn Sharma
Taryn and Roger Sonesson
Roque H. Sosa
SPLURGE Gifts
Kathleen and Kevin Stagg
Louise B. Stern
Sue and Bob Stone
Susan and Sanford Swidler
Patty and Andy Toth
Jody Tracey
Susan Piening and Frank Trotta
Christel H. Truglia
Christine and Ed Turecek
Carol and Paul Tusch
George Voynick
Madge and Tom Conway
Nancy and Mark Weissler

Wendy Wolfson
Debra Wolkenfeld
Bridget and Dave Wren
Olga and Henry Zalichin
Rachel and Taymore Zarghami

$1 to $99
Anonymous (6)
Gwynne Amato
AmazonSmile Foundation
Ruth B. Barton
Janet Becker
Terry R. Blank
Sally Boulter
Elizabeth and Reuben Brock
Elizabeth Cesare
Lydia and Philip Clay
Roberta Cohen
Community Health Charities: 
     New England
Ruth E. Deluca
Donald Dworken
Bette and Joseph Epstein
Matthew G. Fair
Channe Fodeman
Cherie Frances
Theresa and Leonard Frano
Bea Friedman
Kirimi and Kevin Fuller
GoodSearch
Hollander Foundation
Elayne Jassey
Sharon G. Kaplove
Lorraine and David Kweskin
Patricia Lydon
Mary A. McPherson
Kathryn Myler Folsom
Patricia and David Nelson
Lauren Nussbaum
Bridgeport Community Health 
     Center
Sheron E. Palmer
Rhea and Paul Plotnick
Ellen and Thomas Potter
Dawn Rankine
Leonaura Rhodes
Rite Aid Foundation - KidCents
Ann and Harold Rosenbaum
Salon S
Elisabeth H. Saxe
Maria Showman
Stamford Toys
Joan Mary Stewart
Mary Jo Weiss
Jill Yolen
Zaffre Salon

Municipalities
CDBG Greenwich
CDBG Stamford
Town of Greenwich Department 	
     Social Services
Town of New Canaan 
     Department Social Services

Gifts received in honor of:
Laura W. Beck
James A. Colica
Tim Collier
Margaret Deluca
Rhoda Dember

Bruce Denker
Neil Dreyer
Jeannine Egdorf Phelan
Liz Gray
Katherine Hanson
Ellie Hartog
Bruce Klenoff
Jennifer Knebel
Legal Management Services
Shelley B. Leibowitz
Dan Malkoun
Grace Markovits
Jeff Nickell
Taylor Nose
Cathy and Rich Ostuw
Sherry Perlstein
Lisa and Bob Rooney
Edward Rosenthal
Mary Sommer and Jay Sandak
Kim Sauter
Peter Scifo
Ellie Shafer
Isadore Tepler
Toddy Turrentine
Janet T. Weintraub
Donna Zalichin

Gifts received in memory of:
Nancy E. Barton
Kyle Cruz
Jerry Esbin
Betty Salner
Deborah B. Weintraub
Henry Weintraub
Frank C. Wissel

In-Kind Donors
Creative Connections
GE
Kevan Hall
Rapid Press
Armin Theis
Siegel, Reilly & Conlon

Come Play!... Donors
Abigail Kirsch
Barcelona Restaurant
Bartaco
BEACHMATE
Laura and Scott Beck
Benefit Cosmetics
Benemark, Inc.
Black Forest Pastry Shop
Blackheath Beverage Group
Bobby Valentine’s Sports 
     Academy
Capital Grille
Capt. Saam’s Scuba School
Chelsea Piers Connecticut
Ciel Eau Day Spa
Sue and Tim Collier
Crane Song Photography
CVS
David Emberling Studio
Jen DiBella
E. Gluck Corp.
Charlesanna and Bill Ecker
Jeannine Egdorf Phelan
Josh Eudowe
Fred Astaire Dance Studio
Garden Catering

Kathy Hoets
Hollywood Roosevelt Hotel
Meagan and Daniel Johnson
Joyride Cycling Studio
Kaia Yogo
Kawa Ni
Kimberly Petersen Art
LAMILL Coffee
Jamie Boris and Paul Lapin
LDV Hospitality
Little Barn Restaurant
Loews Regency
Lugo Cucina Italiana
Madonia Restaurant
Madeline Mantilla
Mediterraneo Restaurant
Meg Deluca
Art of Pilates
Judy and Joe Nemec
New Canaan Wine Merchants
No. 8 New York
Noelle Spa
One-Twenty-Three Restaurant
Elizabeth Ortiz-Schwartz
Michael Parry
Prime Time Limousine
Jon Raphael
Roger Sherman Inn
Larry Rosenberg
Christopher Russo
Sam Tell Companies
Sam’s Wine & Liquor
Shannie Mitrovich Cakes
Gina Silvestri
South End Restaurant
Southern Wine
Splurge Unique Gifts
Spotted Horse
Stamford Downtown Special 
     Services District
Stamford Toys
Star Liquors
Sterling Equities
Michael Stone
Tao Restaurant
Team Epic
The Chelsea
The Gray Goose
The Whelk
Thomson Reuters
Tiger Schulmann’s Mixed 
     Martial Arts
Travelers Championship
Toddy and Tom Turrentine
Jennifer and Kevin Warner
Washington Prime
Jessica Welt
Westin Convention Center
WISD LLC- Domaine Bousquet 
     Winery (ARG)
Wolfgang Puck Bar and Grill
Amy Zabin
Donna Zalichin
Taymore Zarghami

We apologize for any errors or omissions. 
Please contact the Development 
Department with any concerns. 



Our Staff and Board

Jay H. Sandak, Esq., 
     Chairman
Gail A. Balcerzak, Esq.
Laura W. Beck, Esq. 
Jamie Boris
James A. Colica
Timothy G. Collier

Margaret A. Deluca, Esq.
Charlesanna D. Ecker
Ginny Ertl
Anne T. Fountain
Stephen A. Gramps
Paul F. Hampel
Clive Johnson, DO

Stephanie L. Johnson
Shelley Leibowitz
Dan Malkoun
Jutta M. Nemec, MD
Jeff Nickell
Margaret A. O’Neal, Esq.
Richard Ostuw

Edward Rosenthal
Sharad A. Samy, Esq.
Toddy Turrentine
Jennifer VanBelle
Donna W. Zalichin

Board of Directors

Directors Emeritus
Judy D. Eaton Edward D. Stewart Joseph R. Taddeo Harold J. Tinkler

Senior Leadership Team
Eliot Brenner, PhD, President and CEO
Jennifer Knebel, MBA, Chief Financial Officer
Elizabeth Ortiz-Schwartz, MD, Medical Director

Irene Seguin, MS, Director of Institutional Advancement 
Jessica Welt, PsyD, Clinical Director

Clinical Managers and Staff
Gloria Aronson-Weinberg, LCSW	
Lia Campos, LMSW
Marianne Cardillo, LMFT	
Ginelle Carsillo, PsyD	
Jessica Davis, LPC
Jacqueline Dunne, APRN	
Simon Epstein, MD	
Josh Eudowe, PsyD	
Shari Fanelli, LPC	
Larry Feldman, LCSW
Jamaal Foy, MS
Stephanie Garcia, MS	

Stephan Genovese, MS	
Sarah Greenblatt, MSW	
Georgette Harrison, LPC	
Melanie Koschnitzke, LCSW	
Nancy Magnetti, LMFT	
Tarren Manfredi, MPS	
Madeline Mantilla, MS	
Eunice Matthews, PhD, LCSW	
Christina Miller, LMSW 	
Stephanie Morales, MSW 
Setta Mushegian, MSW	
Lauren Parsio, LPC

Erica Pomerantz, PsyD	
Julie Ringelheim, PsyD	
Diana Sanchez, LCSW	
Dan Sciarra, PhD
Sanders Stein, MD	
Katherine Terbush, LCSW 	
Dana Vera, LCSW	
Nancy Wickware, LCSW	
Debra Wolkenfeld, PhD	
Carmen Elena Woody, MPS

Care Coordinators and Case Managers
Yecica Campoverde, BA	
Sheila Figueroa, BA
Martha	 Hudson, BS
Bettie Joseph, BS

Wanda Lopez, BA
Yuliza Rosas, BS
Sandra Saavedra, BA
Eric Velez, BA	

Psychology Postdoctoral Fellow
Alexis Herman, PsyD

Psychology Interns
Stephanie Helwig, PsyD Candidate	 Talli Hitt, PsyD Candidate	 Gerald Reid, PsyD Candidate

Social Work Interns
Elizabeth Dupont, MSW       Kayla Muzyk, MSW Sandra Saavedra, MSW

Margaret Bruns, BBA
Robin Doak, BA
Diana Gama	
Gayle Glover, BS
Jeannine Egdorf Phelan, CFRE	

Rachel Mackson, MSW	
Maritza Martinez
Ned Pearce, MPA	
Sandra Perez
Josephine Persampieri, BA

Yeny Quinones	
Maria Showman, MS	
Lynn Stempien, BA	
Maria Vallejo, BS

Management and Administrative Staff



Child Guidance Center of Southern Connecticut, Inc.
196 Greyrock Place
Stamford, CT 06901
203-324-6127 • www.childguidancect.org
generalmailbox@childguidancect.org

Other service locations
103 West Broad Street, Stamford, CT 06902 • 203-324-6127
83 Lockwood Avenue, Stamford, CT 06902 • 203-356-0514
23 Benedict Place, Greenwich, CT 06830 • 203-983-5294
972 Post Road, Darien, CT 06820 • 203-662-9380

facebook.com/childguidancect twitter.com/cgcCT

Supported by the Connecticut Department of Children & Families; the Office of Victims 
Services; the Town of Greenwich Department of Social Services and Community 
Development Block Grant; the City of Stamford Community Development Block Grant; 
and the Town of New Canaan Health and Human Services Department.

Help Us Help Others Now and In The Future
Give Now!

Help a child live a productive life.  Help a family to thrive.  Help build a strong community.
Please use the enclosed envelope to send your gift today.
For online donations visit www.childguidancect.org/give

Create a Legacy!

Help CGC sustain its mission and create resources for generations of children to come. There are 
many ways you can include CGC as you plan your future financial goals. Consider these options:

	 	 l Bequests / Gift Annuities	 l Revocable Living Trusts
	 	 l Life Insurance 			   l Retirement Plans / IRAs

To learn more about legacy gifts, please call the Development Department at 203-517-3357
or email Development@childguidancect.org

		    Helping Children 	 Healing Families	 Since 1954	

Thank you for your ongoing support!

of every donation CGC receives goes directly to providing 
mental health treatment services for children 

The Child Guidance Center of Southern Connecticut, Inc. is a non-profit, tax-exempt 
charitable organization under Section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Service.

88.3%


